
From the President, Evelyn Buchfinké. 

Thank you, Marlene Sapa for the great tips on free motion quilting on our sewing 
machine, now itôs to practice!  

I am looking forward to Joyce Jamesô March class. It looks to be a fun technique. 
Look for more details in this newsletter. 

If you have a teacher in mind or you would like to teach a class at Quiltfest be sure to 
contact Marlene Sapa. We will hear who the Featured Quilter is at our March Guild 
meeting.  

Reminder - Officer elections are coming up sooné We are in need of a Vice 
President, Secretary, Newsletter Editor, and a Website manager. This is a great 
opportunity to share your talents and to see how the guild operates.  If you are 
interested in one of these positions, please send me a text or email at your earliest 
convenience.  

National Quilting Day is coming up March 10th. Be sure to register your quilts for the 
show! The quilts arenôt judged, the public really enjoys seeing quilts of all skill levels.    

The Social Media Policy is attached to this Newsletter, be sure to review it. We will 
vote on it at the March meeting. If you have questions call either myself or Shelly 
Doyle.  

See you March 3
rd
! 
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President Evelyn Buchfink called the meeting to order at Edgewood Vista. Members and guests 
introduced themselves and told why they quilt. 
 
The minutes of the January 6, 2018 meeting were approved as printed in the newsletter. 
 
Treasurer Sandra Solberg reported that Capital Quilters had $20.00 in income and $62.00 in expenses 
for the month of January, leaving an ending balance of $4,197.72. The treasurerõs report will be filed for 
audit. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Education: Shelly Doyle provided the following information on classes and workshops to be presented: 
February, Machine Quilting by Marlene Sapa; March, Cynthia England picture piecing technique by Joyce 
James; April, Sew Day for pillowcases and baby blankets; May, òHidden Wellsó by Sandra Solberg 
(copyright permission pending). 

Membership: Donna Hegle reported that Capital Quilters has a new member: Jane Schumacher. 

Newsletter: The newsletter deadline is the 10th of the month. 

Quiltfest: The next committee meeting is to be held at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, February 21st at Patty 
Steinertõs house. Marlene Sapa said that submissions by local teachers are due by March18th; 
applications are available on the guild website. Members are also asked to submit ideas for national 
teachers for 2020, as teachers are booked well in advance. President Buchfink asked for suggestions for 
featured quilter. Jenny Yearous explained the Quiltfest challenge project designed to go with the 
Quiltfest theme òBinding Friendships.ó The required fabric strips are available from Jenny, and the 
challenge rules are posted on the website. 

Service Projects: Batting is available from President Buchfink for the Quilts of Valor. Jean Wolf 
reported that the next organization to receive pillowcases is Hope Manor, a sober living home for women. 
CHI Health at Home (hospice) has been added to the list of receiving organizations. Pillowcase kits are 
still available. 

Website: Nothing to report. 

National Quilting Day: Capital Quilters will celebrate National Quilting Day a week early with a quilt 
show at the North Dakota Heritage Center March 9-11. Hanging sleeves are required for all quilts on 
display this year, but the sleeves may be pinned on, rather than sewn on. Two classes will be taught on 
Saturday, March 10, òBunny Quartetó by Michele Ripplinger, and òHalf-Square Rectangle Table Runneró by 
Edie Scherr. There is no charge for the classes, but registration is required. The entry form for the quilt 
show and the registration form for the classes are available on the website. Volunteers are still needed. 

Facebook: Mary Ann Crow reminded members to pass suggestions for posts to her. 

Old Business: The Board of Directors reviewed the proposed social media policy today and made a few 
changes. President Buchfink read the proposed policy, which will be included in the next newsletter and 
presented to the membership for a vote at the March meeting, along with an addition regarding 
copyrights. Questions about the proposed changes should be directed to President Buchfink or Vice-
President Shelly Doyle. 

New Business: Volunteers are needed for the Nominating Committee. 
Anyone interested and willing to organize a challenge for the guild is asked to contact President Buchfink. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. Show and Share followed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandra Solberg, Acting Secretary 
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March Workshop - Shamrock Picture Piecing 

tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ /vD ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ WƻȅŎŜ WŀƳŜǎΦ   
 
WƻȅŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΣ /ȅƴǘƘƛŀ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΩǎ άtƛŎǘǳǊŜ tƛŜŎƛƴƎέΣ 
ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜŎƛǎŜ ǉǳƛƭǝƴƎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŦǊŜŜȊŜǊ ǇŀǇŜǊΦ  WƻȅŎŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ƻǿƴ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ 
ǎƘŀƳǊƻŎƪ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǇǊŜŎƛǎŜ ǇŀǇŜǊ 
ǇƛŜŎŜŘ ƭƻƻƪ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ōŜǧŜǊΗ  bƻ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ƻǳǘΦ  bƻ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ǿŀǎǘŜ - Ŏǳǘ 
ƻǳǘ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǊŜǳǎŜŘΦ  ¦ǎŜ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ 
ǎǝǘŎƘ ƭŜƴƎǘƘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻƴϥǘ ǎŜǿ ƛǘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘƭȅΣ Řƻƴϥǘ ǊƛǇ ƛǘ ƻǳǘΗ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǎŜǿ 
ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ƻǊ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ǇƛŜŎŜΦ  ̧ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ [h±9 ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΦ   
 
¢ƘŜ ŦǊŜŜȊŜǊ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǎƘŀƳǊƻŎƪ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ŦƻǊ м ōƭƻŎƪ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΦ  ! ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǳǎŜ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎƘŀƳǊƻŎƪ 
ōƭƻŎƪ ǘǊƛƳǎ ǘƻ у мκн ƛƴŎƘŜǎ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΦ  ¢ƘŜƴ ŀŘŘ ōƻǊŘŜǊόǎύ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǇƛŜŎŜΦ   
 
aŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ǎƘŀƳǊƻŎƪ ōƭƻŎƪΣ ǘƻǇ ƻƴƭȅΥ 
 
¶ {ŜǿƛƴƎ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜΦ hǇŜƴ-ǘƻŜ Ŧƻƻǘ ƛǎ ƻǇǝƻƴŀƭ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ 
¶ .ŀǎƛŎ ǎŜǿƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ 
¶ tŀǇŜǊ ǎŎƛǎǎƻǊǎ 
¶ CŀōǊƛŎ ǎŎƛǎǎƻǊǎ 
¶ Cŀǘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ƴŜǳǘǊŀƭ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ŦƻǊ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ hǊ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƴŜǳǘǊŀƭ ǎŎǊŀǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎǊŀǇǇȅ ƭƻƻƪΦ 
¶ Cŀǘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǎƘŀƳǊƻŎƪ ŀƴŘ ōƻǊŘŜǊΦ hǊ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǎŎǊŀǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎǊŀǇǇȅ ƭƻƻƪΦ 
¶ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ ƛǊƻƴ ƛǎ ǉǳƛǘŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ 

 
tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΦ  /ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ /ȅƴǘƘƛŀ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΩǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΣ tŀǊǘǎ м ϧ нΣ ƻƴ 
¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜ ŀǘΥ   ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŜƴƎƭŀƴŘŘŜǎƛƎƴΦŎƻƳκŦǊŜŜ-ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ-ǇƛŜŎƛƴƎ-ǇŀǧŜǊƴǎκǾƛŘŜƻ-ǘǳǘƻǊƛŀƭ    

Helpful Links 

Binding Tips - The Crafty Quilter ChrisQuilts.net - our 2018 Quiltfest National Teacher! 

https://www.englanddesign.com/free-picture-piecing-patterns/video-tutorial
http://thecraftyquilter.com/2016/08/easy-way-join-binding-ends-pocket-method/
ChrisQuilts.net


Social Media Policy - for review 

 Capital Quilters Guild Social Media Policy 
 

Social Media Purpose: the Guild uses social media to help members communicate and to give 
members notice of meetings and planned activities. It is also used to communicate to visitors to our 
social media sites who we are and when and where our activities occur. 

Social media include, but are not limited to, the Guildôs open group on Facebook and the Guildôs 
website. This policy covers existing social media as well as emerging social media. 

¶ Guild members must be respectful and polite when posting comments. 

¶ Each member will be asked on their membership form to designate their approval to have 
their picture taken and/or pictures of their projects for potential use on a social media.  If the 
member prefers to NOT be photographed, the member is responsible for removing 
themselves from the photograph opportunity. This includes group photos. 

¶ A new form will be used for Show & Share that will indicate approval, or NOT, of potentially 
publishing a picture of the member and/or their project.  

¶ Only first names will be used on our social media sites unless express permission is 
received from the individual. 

 

Addendum to Education? 

Capital Quilters guild and members supports all copyrights  and will adhere to limits and restrictions 
of copyrighted materials. 

 

Donõt forgeté  Capital Quilters participates in the One 
Million Pillow Case Challenge. 

Pillowcase kits are available from our Service 
Committee, at each monthly meeting.  Take as many as 
you like, sew them together using the Roll it Up! Pattern 

- available for free on the òMillion Pillowcase Challengeó 
page of our website - www.ndcapitalquilters.com/events, 
and return them at your convenience.  

As they are collected, the Service Committee will 
donate them, in groups of 25, to local charities.  A list 
of these charities can also be seen on the above 
mentioned website page. 

 

Questions?  Contact Jean Wolf or Gloria Schlosser.  See Leadership / 

Committee page of this newsletter for their contact info. 


